
 

 

 
  

                                               
  

  

  

  

   

 

 

 

 

February 25, 2021 

 

 

Dear Skaneateles family, 

 

We are excited to share positive news in our ongoing battle against COVID-19 and in our mission to increase in-

person learning opportunities for Skaneateles children.  Yesterday, through our ongoing partnership with the 

Onondaga County Health Department, we conducted 292 COVID-19 tests that resulted in zero positive cases being 

identified in our school community.  These are impressive results under normal circumstances but even more 

significant given the proximity to February break. Thank you for the vigilance and self-sacrifice that made this 

possible in our community. As I shared prior to break, our data will determine our options and this is extremely 

encouraging. 

 

While we anxiously await news of restrictions lifting throughout the state, there has not been movement on this 

issue yet this week. Despite current restrictions remaining in force, we are excited to share that we were able to 

create additional in-person learning opportunities at the high school for all students in our current senior class.   

 

On Monday, March 1, 2021, all of our senior class will be welcomed back to full time in-person instruction 5 days 

per week.   

 

Sincere thanks for the caring, creativity, and flexibility of our high school faculty, staff, and administration for 

making this a reality for our seniors.  

 

While this will be exciting and welcome news to many, we recognize that this will be an adjustment and a source 

of concern for others.  Our hybrid and remote learning offerings will remain in place for those who choose that 

option and we recognize the additional support that will be required throughout this transition. 

 

On behalf of the faculty, staff, and administration, we thank you for your partnership throughout this process and 

we are thrilled to welcome back additional students to full-time, in-person instruction.  We look forward to sharing 

our survey results with you next week and for the opportunity to continue to add grade levels back into full-time 

instruction at the high school once permitted by regulation changes. 

 

To all of our senior class, welcome back! 

 

Stronger together, 

 
Eric Knuth 

Superintendent of Schools 

 

 

 
Skaneateles High School  

Gregory Santoro 
(315) 291-2231 

Skaneateles Middle School  
Michael Caraccio 
(315) 291-2241 

State Street Intermediate School  
John Lawrence 
 (315) 291-2261 

Belle H. Waterman Primary School  
Patrick J. Brown 
 (315) 291-2351 

 

 

Eric Knuth 
    Superintendent of Schools 

(315) 291-2221 
 

Connor Brown 
School Business Manager 

(315) 291-2268 
Fax (315) 685-0347 
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